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Dear Councillors Ryan Cullen, Dee Harrison, Henry Micah, John Newton, Barry Smith, Jim Weale 
and Mollie Weale, 
 
You are summoned to attend the next meeting of the Parish Council to be held on Monday 26th April 
2021 on Zoom commencing at 7.00pm. This is a virtual meeting using Zoom. To join the meeting use 
the following link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87892074881  
 

Members of the public and press are entitled to be at the following meeting Public Bodies 
(Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 Section 1 extended by the Local Government Act 1972 Section 
100 unless precluded by the Parish Council by resolution during whole or part of the proceedings. 
Such entitlement does not however include the right to speak on any matter except at the beginning 
of the meeting. As issues raised during the public session may not relate to items on the agenda 
no resolution for action can be taken. 

 
Marion Fox Goddard, Fernwood Parish Clerk, Tuesday 19th April 2021  

 
A G E N D A 
 
 

47. Declaration of intent to record, film or photograph the meeting by members, members  of     
     the public or the press 

48.      Public Forum 

49. Apologies for absence 

50. Declarations of interest 

51. Approval of the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting of 15th March 2021 

52. Councillors’ & Clerk’s Reports   

53. County Councillor and District Councillors reports and a vote of thanks to County Councillor 
Keith Walker for his service to the Parish of Fernwood 

54. Finance 
a. Bank reconciliation for the year to date to be noted 
b. Items of income to be noted 
c. Items of expenditure paid by Direct Debit/Standing Order to be noted and items of 

expenditure approved under delegated powers since the last meeting – to be noted 
d. Items of expenditure for consideration 

i. Parish Council Insurance renewal (to include review of insurance cover) 
ii. RCAN membership 
iii. Cycle Racks for the village hall 

e. Financial year end 
i. To note the internal auditor’s report  
ii. Annual governance statement 2020/21 for approval   
ii.   Financial return for the year 2020/21 for approval    

55. Planning and Licensing 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87892074881
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a. To consider the following applications:  

21/00593/ADV Land At Balderton 
Hospital Great North 
Road Fernwood   

Erection of signs; 1 x 1900mm x 2570 on 5.0m posts,  
4 x 400mm x 500mm, 2 x 1900mm x 2570mm Main 
signs,1 x secondary sign 900mm x 600mm on 1.3m 
posts, 1 x billboard 9000mm x 3500mm on 7 x 
2650mm posts (total height 7000m), 6 x flags 
including poles 

21/00597/FUL Unit 5 Rubys Avenue 
Fernwood   

Change of use from cafe/bistro to hot food takeaway 
and installation of extraction duct 

21/00746/HOUSE 44 Youngs Avenue, 
Fernwood 

Remove 1m fence, erect 1.8 meter fence. 

 

56. Policy   

a. New Policy for consideration 

i. Village Hall Environmental Policy 

b. Existing Documents for review 
i. Village Hall Risk Assessment 
ii. Dale Crescent Risk Assessment 

 

57. Personnel Committee minutes from March 25th to be noted and Councillor Training timetable to 
be approved 

58. Village Hall Management group minutes from April 12th to be noted 

59. Discussion regarding tennis court usage and non management fee paying residents of 
Fernwood being asked to pay an annual charge 

60. Discussion on how the Council should proceed in future when a period of National mourning 
has been announced 

61. Discussion and decision on where/how meetings will be held going forward 

62. Correspondence 

a. Email from Nottinghamshire County Council regarding the final report of the independent 
Planning Inspector appointed to carry out the Examination of the Nottinghamshire Minerals 
Local Plan. 

b. Letter to Barratt David Wilson Homes regarding the open spaces land transfer and their 
response. 

c. Email from Newark and Sherwood District Council regarding their District Wide Housing 
Needs Assessment 2020. 

d. Email from Newark and Sherwood District Council regarding an offer of support for 
volunteer litter pickers. 

e. Emails regarding whether developers are replacing hedgerows and creating wildlife 
corridors.  

f. Email raising concerns about extension made to the outdoor area of Unit 6 – retail outlet. 

g. Armed Forces Covenant Surgery Invite - Make sure that your Covenant is working for you 

h. Email from Via East Midlands explaining the current situation with the signage on 
Hollowdyke Lane. 

https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QPTB8XLBMA400
https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QPTE09LBMAD00
https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QQPVG6LBMKI00
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/minerals-local-plan/examination
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APRIL Clerk’s report  
Agenda 
Item 

No feedback from Saint-Gobain Formula/British Gypsum following attempts to pursue 
the idea of extending Cross Lane toward the Southern Relief Road.  

19/294 

Village Hall transfer from NSDC to Fernwood Parish Council –  Our solicitor still 
awaiting feedback from NSDC. Clerk has raise this will NSDC and there is a 
commitment to get this moving again. 

19/287b 

Clerk wrote to Barratt David Wilson Homes requesting the transfer of the open spaces 
in central Fernwood as per the section 106 agreement. BDWH have agreed to move 
forward this and met with Newark and Sherwood District Council (NSDC). They 
committed to providing NSDC and the Parish Council with a plan of which spaces are 
still in their ownership that can be transferred and paperwork regarding the terms that 
will be have to be transferred by the end of May. NSDC aim to take this to their 
committee in June for a decision (should this meeting date be missed, we will have to 
wait another 3 months). On receipt of the plans, Clerk will arrange a meeting with 
Fernwood Parish Council’s legal advisors to discuss this. See item 62b. 

21/46c 

Derry’s woodland purchase -  Still awaiting map of the area that is being sold to Marron 
Court residents so that we can have the area the Parish Council is purchasing 
mapped. Meeting with the Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust postponed until April 22nd. 

21/30 

Covid 19 Update – The village hall reopened on April 12th to permitted activities. We 
will continue to follow Government guidance and allow users back in as permitted. 

20/33 

Signage regarding dogs – new sign for the village hall fence has still not been 
delivered – Clerk has chased this again. 

20/69 

Streetlights that are out on the path between Dale Way and Rubys Avenue – This has 
been raised with the owner of these lights. Once the woodland sale has been 
completed the Parish Council will be able to arrange repair if the owner hasn’t done so 
in the meantime.  Clerk has met with Via to obtain a more accurate costing – awaiting 
feedback. Meeting with another electrician on April 21st to get a second quote. 

20/114g 

Antisocial Behaviour – The Parish Council received 2 reports of eggs being thrown at 
homes on March 28th. The Clerk contacted the antisocial behaviour team who 
subsequently visited shops in Fernwood and Balderton to request that eggs are not 
sold to youths. 

 

The April issue of the Gazette was distributed to all households and businesses at the 
end of March. 

 

Fernwood Trail – This was discussed at the Village Hall Management Group on April 
12th. We have emailed stakeholders in Fernwood to invite them to join a project group 
to work on this. 

21/36 

Parish Council Meetings – A microphone, camera and USB extension leads are on 
order to enable the Parish Council to hold hybrid meetings (virtual and at the hall). A 
legal case is being held on April 21st seeking to allow virtual council meetings to 
continue after 6 May as there is a fear over the potential effects on attendees’ health if 
they are required to attend all meetings face-to-face. 

21/45 

NSDC has confirmed the following street names on the Larkfleet Development: Blyton 
Close, Brumpton Gardens, Dakota Drive, Goxhill Place, Hemswell Grove, Meteor Way, 
Millington Place, Sandtoft Close, Wigsley Way, Woodhall Lane 

20/146 

Item 52 
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Bank Reconciliation Period Ending 31-Mar-21

Fernwood Parish Council

Prepared by: Marion Fox Goddard, Clerk

Date: 01 April 2021

Approved by:

Date:

£ Total £

TSB Current Account - Parish Council £21,026.18

TSB Reserve Account - Parish Council £60,352.93

Unity Trust - Parish Council £50,657.92

TSB Current Account - Village Hall £2,232.67

TSB Reserve Account - Village Hall £7,162.34

Unity Trust - Village Hall £14,500.33

Nationwide £83,573.71

Clydesdale and Yorkshire £85,000.00

Petty Cash None held

324,506.08

Less: any unpresented cheques/BACS payments at 31-March-2021 £0.00
######

Add: any unbanked cash / cleared cheques at 31-March-2021 £58.50

Net bank balances as at 31-March-2021 £324,564.58

CASH BOOK

Opening Balance £116,643.37

Add: Receipts in the year £296,663.76

Less: Payments in the year £88,742.55

£324,564.58

Ringfenced Amounts in the Parish Council Reserve Account/CIL

CIL £189,130.76

General Reserve £60,352.93

£249,483.69

The net balances reconcile to the Cash book (receipts and payments)

Closing balance per cash book as at 31-March-2021

Balance per bank statement as at 31-March-2021

Item 54a 
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Agenda Item 54  - Finance 

b. Income 2020/21       £  

Regular Hire  6589.40 

Other Hall Hire  476.50 

Commission 363.84 

CIL 192,320.76 

Covid/ Business Support Grant 20,269.21 

Feed in tariff 1545.33 

Precept 70,008.00 

VAT Rebate 4182.05 

Interest 763.67 

Advertising income 145.00 

Total 296,663.76 

  

c. Expenditure since last meeting under delegated powers/previously agreed expenditure 

Payee Budget Area Net £ VAT £ Total £ 
Payment 
Method 

 Salaries (April)   4597.69 BACS 

Parish Council      

Kirk and Bills 
Individual items (dog bin 
installation) 

98.00 19.60 117.60 BACS 

Leicestershire ALC Training course 40.00  40.00 BACS 

Primeprint Newsletter publication 395.00  395.00 BACS 

SLCC Training course 410.00  410.00 CARD 

Unity Bank charges 18.00  18.00 BACS 

Zoom Online meeting platform 14.39  14.39 CARD 

Village Hall      

1&1 Email provider & domain 7.98 1.60 9.58 BACS 

Brighter Bills Mobile Phones 27.98 5.60 33.58 BACS 

Lightning Strike Lightning Protection Test 120.00 24.00 144.00 BAC 

Guardian  Legionella Management 174.50 34.90 209.40 BACS 

Securetec 
CCTV recorder and digital 
camera 

700.00  700.00 BACS 

Securetec 
Fire Alarm Panel 
Test/Batteries 

175.00  175.00 BACS 

Securetec Emergency Lighting Test 65.00  65.00 BACS 

Unity Bank Charges 18.00  18.00 BACS 

Viking Electrical PAT Testing 150.00 30.00 180.00 BACS 

Waterplus Water 70.65  70.65 BACS 

 

d. Items of Expenditure to be considered 

Expenditure Budget Area Net £ VAT £ Total £ 

Bike racks Village Hall individual item Various options 

Parish Council Insurance  Insurance 286.23  286.23 

RCAN membership Subscriptions 95.00 19.00 114.00 

Item 54 b,c,d 
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Dear member 

 

Thank you for all your support over the last year. I am getting in touch because your RCAN 
membership is due for renewal and I wanted to know if you would like to continue your 
membership with us. We would love for you to stay on as members. 

  

If you would like to continue benefiting from RCAN membership do let me know and I will 
forward you a renewal invoice. Annual membership remains at £95 + VAT 

 

As well as our support, members can also benefit from 10% off all of ACRE's information sheets 
and Model Documents. 

  

I look forward to hearing from you 

  

Kindest regards 

  

Jodi 

 

Jodi Carter-Davies 

Development and Delivery Assistant 

Rural Community Action Nottinghamshire 

My core days are: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday. 

Supporting people and communities in Nottinghamshire 

Arnot Hill House, Arnot Hill Park, Arnold, Nottingham, NG5 6LU 

  

Item 54 d 
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Cycle Racks | Bike Racks UK | Barriers Direct 

 

Fixed Wall Mounted Cycle Rack - The Bike Storage Company

 

Traffic Line Wall Mounted Cycle Rack | Workplace Products (workplace-products.co.uk) 

Item 54 d 

https://www.barriersdirect.co.uk/secure-bike-parking-c1017/bike-racks-c1195
https://www.thebikestoragecompany.co.uk/product/fixed-wall-mounted-cycle-rack/
https://www.thebikestoragecompany.co.uk/product/fixed-wall-mounted-cycle-rack/
https://www.workplace-products.co.uk/premises/cycle-shelters-racks/cycle-racks/traffic-line-wall-mounted-cycle-rack-10.html#fulldescription
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Wall Mounted Cycle Racks | PARRS Workplace Equipment 

 

Blyth Wall Cycle Park | More Than Shelters 

Alternatives available at Cycle Racks | Bike Racks UK | Barriers Direct 

https://www.parrs.co.uk/wall-mounted-bike-racks-4-or-5-bikes-p10441
https://www.morethanshelters.co.uk/product/blyth-wall-cycle-park/
https://www.barriersdirect.co.uk/secure-bike-parking-c1017/bike-racks-c1195
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Fernwood Village Hall Environmental Policy 

For consideration on April 12th 2021 

The Fernwood Village Hall Management Group is committed to protecting and actively 
promoting the improvement of the local environment.  

The Fernwood Village Hall Management Group will ensure that environmental priorities 
are integrated into the decisions it takes on all its services and will seek to:  

1) Make the most efficient use of energy. It will endeavour to use the minimum 
quantities of energy possible in accordance with the safe and efficient operation of its 
heating, lighting, plant and machinery. It will from time to time review its energy sources, 
energy using appliances and energy efficiency with a view to causing the least 
environmental impact. It will monitor consumption and eliminate excessive or 
unnecessary use. It will communicate to hirers and staff the means by which energy 
may be conserved, e.g. closing doors.  

2) Encourage those using the hall to walk, cycle and use public or communal transport 
as alternatives to the private car. It will seek to provide safe cycle storage at the hall. 

3) Minimise and where possible eliminate all forms of pollution, using biodegradable 
chemicals where possible, and minimising use of solvents and lead-based paints. Users 
will be encouraged to avoid creating noise pollution, especially at night.  

4) Use the minimum quantities of water possible in accordance with its activities and 
ensure that the water it uses is both supplied and disposed of, in the purest condition 
possible, meeting statutory requirements. It will reduce leakage and eliminate excessive 
or unnecessary use, e.g. through avoiding unnecessary flushing of urinals when the hall 
is not in use. It will communicate to users and staff the need to conserve water e.g. 
turning taps off after use.  

5) Avoid waste and encourage the appropriate conservation, re-use and recycling of 
resources. It will reuse and recycle materials as far as possible and, if this is impractical, 
disposal by a means which will have the least impact on the environment and conforms 
to statutory requirements. It will encourage users and staff to minimise waste, including 
the provision of separate disposal facilities for recycling glass, tins and paper. It will also 
recycling green waste from the Village Hall garden. 

6) It will ensure that the potential environmental impact of any building projects will be 
assessed and minimised. This will include, where possible, methods of construction 
which make best use of resources; designs which result in low maintenance and high 
energy efficiency and the use of building materials from sustainable sources such as 
timber. It will encourage volunteers, hirers and staff to use and operate the building 
correctly to conserve energy and minimise waste.  

7) Promote a sense of responsibility and understanding for the environment and 
participation in environmental issues, by raising user and staff awareness, by 
information provision and open consultation with the local community.  

8) It will seek, where possible, to purchase from local or regional suppliers, in order to 
maximise input to the local community and minimise carbon emissions from transport.  

Item 56a 
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9) Protect the health and well-being of all staff and visitors and improve and safeguard 
the quality of Fernwood Village Hall.  

10) Monitor, review and where possible improve performance each year with positive 
action on any areas of non-compliance. Any significant government legislative 
requirements will be addressed in recommended Government time frame where action 
is required before the next annual review date. 

 

Useful Links to consider: 

 

20 actions parish and town councils can take on the climate and nature emergency -   
View PDF (friendsoftheearth.uk)  

 

Battery storage - advice-booklet-battery-storage.indd (cse.org.uk) 

 

Everybody’s talking about Carbon Change - Parish Resources | Everybody's Talking 
(everybodys-talking.org) 

 

Energy Savings Trust - Home - Energy Saving Trust 

  

https://policy.friendsoftheearth.uk/print/pdf/node/140
https://www.cse.org.uk/downloads/advice-leaflets/renewables/advice-booklet-battery-storage.pdf
http://www.everybodys-talking.org/parishresources
http://www.everybodys-talking.org/parishresources
https://energysavingtrust.org.uk/
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Last EPC Rating: February 2019 
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Recommendations following the EPC in February 2019 Full report can be read 
here: https://1drv.ms/b/s!AgWro-VC-gOW6Btaf3H7SFgsNCBX?e=mTT9QO  

https://1drv.ms/b/s!AgWro-VC-gOW6Btaf3H7SFgsNCBX?e=mTT9QO
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Actions taken since the EPC and report with recommendations was done in 
February 2019 

1. The Greener group installed 102 Solar Panels onto the village hall roof in March 
2019. 

2. Viking Electrical installed indoor LED lights May/July 2019  (all areas except the 
changing room block) and outdoor LED lights July 2019. 

3. DCR installed PT2 fuel cell heating appliance (Type E32T) in March 2019. This is 
more energy efficient than the boiler and water heater that we had previously and 
generates energy. 

4. The chiller in the cellar has been switched off. When the hall is back in normal use 
(after Covid) we will talk to the bar provider about when the chiller is needed. 

5. Loft Insulation done/being finished April 2021
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Done 2/12/20 
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Fernwood Village Hall Management Group 

April 12th  2021 

Present (Virtual using Zoom): Councillors – Ryan Cullen, Jim Weale and Mollie Weale  

 FRA representative - Cheryle Mack 

  Fernwood Community Church representative – Carl Meacham  (item 6 onwards) 

  Staff – Marion Fox Goddard  

Apologies: Malcolm Dickinson 

  
Issue By 

whom 
By 
when 

1 Approval of the Minutes of the previous meeting 4/11/20  
The Minutes were approved. 

  

2 Matters Arising 
Repainting of the changing rooms –Malcolm has been done. 
 
Planting has now been done along the side of the village hall (not all Laurels – 
but suitable alternatives) 
 
BT mesh WIFI boosters – Ryan has installed these but the orange light is 
intermittently on the one in the main hall. Agreed to see if an ethernet cable will 
resolve this. 
 
Minimisation of hall costs – new BT contract in place with savings. Waste 
collections halved (fortnightly rather than weekly)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASAP 

3 Covid Secure Venue Update/Bookings 
 
Step 2 of the Government roadmap from 12/4/21. Limited on what is allowed – 
mainly children’s bookings. The following bookings restart w/c 12/4: 
 
Caterpillar Music, Dynamix Dance Academy, Supastrikers, Studio 29 Musical 
Theatre, Weightwatchers 
 
Karate restarts 27/4/21 
 
Also doing some business/charity bookings for meeting with strict Covid secure 
conditions. 
 
Next step 17/5/21 if Government targets met.  
Clerk to liaise with users to get them back asap 
 
Studio at Averham returning end of June.  Potential booking : Dog training. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MFG  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ongoing 

4 Flowerbeds 
Councillor Newton has offered to sort out the flowerbed outside the village hall 
(belongs to LCP)  

  

5 Hall Transfer Update 
This seems to have stalled. NSDC to be contacted to get this moving again. 

 
MFG 

 
14/4 

6 Environmental Policy/EPC rating 
Prior to the meeting the Clerk had produced a draft environmental policy for the 
hall. The group agreed with the policy. The Clerk suggested that it may be better 
to have an overall FPC Environmental Policy.  
 

 
 
MFG 
 
 
MFG 

 
 
26/4 
 
 
ASAP 

Item 58 
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Issue By 

whom 
By 
when 

Clerk to take draft VH Environmental Policy to the Parish Council with the 
suggestion that this is incorporated with a Parish Council policy. 
 
New Energy Performance Certification to be arranged to assess progress since 
the February 2019 one 
 
Clerk to investigate bike locking options for use in the patio area. (Other options 
discussed but this was deemed the most secure option and also takes into 
account that there may be adaptations to the building at the shower block end). 
Also, investigate if Primeprint could supply any stationery. 

 
 
MFG 
 
 
MFG 

 
 
ASAP 
 
 
ASAP 

7 Defibrillator 
Clerk confirmed that Malcolm is now looking after the checks for this (monthly 
and weekly) 

 
MD 

 
Ongoing 

8 Charging/Peak Times Review 
Clerk suggested that peak times need to be adapted as some current non-peak 
times are ‘in demand’.  Analysis to be done on what comparable local venues 
charge and their peak/non-peak times for discussion at the next meeting so a 
proposal can be made to the Parish Council for changes going forward. 

 
MFG 

 
7/6/21 

9 Extension of the hall 
Discussion points/suggestions: 

• Hall not fully booked (particularly low in the small hall) but we do get 
requests for the main hall for weekday evenings that we cannot fulfil as 
already booked. 

• Shower block – underutilised.  

• Adaptations based on current footprint/extending over the car park. 
Possibly go up. Boiler has capacity to serve more. 

• More storage space/removing the need for containers. 

• Change patio area into garden room. 

• Scout hut (if there was anyone willing to run it) 

• Possible permanent home for Fernwood Community Church who could 
run events for young people. 

 
 
Clerk to draft suggestions document and contact the men’s football team about 
the showers.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MFG 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7/6/21 

10 Exercise/Activity Trail for Fernwood 
Carl outlined his suggestion for a more permanent trail in Fernwood following 
the success of the Easter Trail (which had 100 participants). Involving Fernwood 
community groups, schools,  businesses, historical points of interest and linking 
all parts of Fernwood (capacity to extend into the open spaces which the new 
developments will bring) 
 
Next steps: 

• Establish who wants to be involved with the project/get permission for 
contact details  

• Organise initial meeting, Marion to arrange, Carl to lead 

• Scope the project/establish the route/project plan 

• Signage specifications and costings 

• Website links 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MFG 
 
MFG/CM 
 

 
 
ASAP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASAP 
 
ASAP 
 
 
 
 

 Future meetings – 11am – Zoom    June 14th, August 9th     
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Tennis court emails 

24/3/21 

Contact from HugoFox.com 

Dear Parish, 

 

You have received the following message from xxxxxredacted 

Hi, I think it's a good idea to charge £52 a year for the new houses on fernwood. If it's not 

fair to charge new residents yearly then it's not fair that the first port residents pay for it 

either for its long term care  

25/3/21 

Contact from HugoFox.com 

Dear Parish, 

 

You have received the following message from xxxxxredacted 

I agree that anyone not paying the management charge should pay a one off fee. 

 

Email from Outgoing Chair of Fernwood Residents Association 

Sunday 11/4/21 17:07 

Hi Marion 

 

A quick update on the tennis courts. After discussion and consultation we have proposed to FirstPort 

that a charge of £26 per year for phase one and the new parts of Fernwood. This is only a small increase 

on the current £20 from phase 1 and reasonable. 

First Port have up to now collected only small amounts for the fobs from phase 1. To be open and 

transparent with the new charge FirstPort are looking into the ways they can collect the fee. This is 

because Phase 1 and the new properties don’t/won’t have an account with FirstPort. 

 

 

 

Item 59 
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To All Members 

The Government have produced the following guidance for the period of national mourning. It 

is brief, yet it covers many of the questions we have received about books of condolence, 

tributes and website statements so we recommend you read it: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-the-period-of-national-

mourning/guidance-for-the-period-of-national-mourning 

The National Association have issued the following statement on their website and have 

forwarded the latest NACO (National Association of Civic Officers) guidance (below): 

 

His Royal Highness The Prince Philip, The Duke of Edinburgh, K.G., K.T. 
  
“It is with great sadness that the National Association of Local Councils (NALC) has learned of the 
death of His Royal Highness The Duke of Edinburgh. 
  
“I know that those in the local (parish and town) council sector would join me in extending their 
condolences to Her Majesty The Queen and members of the Royal Family.” 
  
Cllr Sue Baxter, NALC chairman 

 

Kind regards 

  

Item 60 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-the-period-of-national-mourning/guidance-for-the-period-of-national-mourning
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-the-period-of-national-mourning/guidance-for-the-period-of-national-mourning
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Sir/Madam 

 

As  you will be aware, on 25 March 2021, Ministers wrote to all local authorities to explain that 
temporary powers permitting remote meetings in the Coronavirus Act 2020 would not be 
extended after 7 May 2021. 
The letter also provided a link to updated guidance on the ways local authorities can apply 
Covid-19 guidance to ensure meetings can take place safely. A copy of this letter (which 
includes a link to the aforementioned guidance) can be viewed here 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_dat
a/file/973494/Letter_to_council_leaders_-_remote_meetings.pdf 
 
Please also note that the government has also launched a call for evidence on the experiences 

of local authorities regarding remote meetings and to gather views on whether such 

arrangements should be made permanent. The consultation can be viewed at 

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/local-authority-remote-meetings-call-for-

evidence and is open until 17 June 2021. You may wish to consult with your Members and 

respond accordingly. 

 

Kind regards.  

 

Nigel Hill 

Business Manager – Elections & Democratic Services 

Newark and Sherwood District Council  

01636 655243 

Item 61 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/973494/Letter_to_council_leaders_-_remote_meetings.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/973494/Letter_to_council_leaders_-_remote_meetings.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/local-authority-remote-meetings-call-for-evidence
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/local-authority-remote-meetings-call-for-evidence
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Dear Sir / Madam 

I am writing to inform you that the final report of the independent Planning Inspector appointed to carry out the Examination of the Nottinghamshire Minerals 

Local Plan has now been received.    

The report concludes that the Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan provides an appropriate basis for the planning of minerals development in Nottinghamshire, 

provided that a number of main modifications are made to it.   Approval to adopt the plan will be sought at the County Council meeting on the 25 March 2021. 

The Inspector’s Report and the list of main modifications can be viewed on the Councils’ website at: https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-

environment/minerals-local-plan/examination 

Due to the current Covid-19 restrictions, the Council is unable to make printed copies of these documents available for inspection at council buildings.  If you do 

not have internet access and would like to see a copy of these documents please contact us.  

You are being sent this letter because you have previously commented on the Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan, have asked to be kept informed about its 

progress, or are considered to be an important consultee.  If you no longer wish to receive information or updates about the Nottinghamshire Minerals Local 

Plan, please let us know. 

If you have any queries about the Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan, please get in touch.     
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Letter to Barratts re land transfer
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Response from BDWH  

 

Good Morning Marion.  

 

I can confirm receipt of the correspondence sent on behalf of Fernwood Parish Council, the content of 

which is noted.  

 

I will be reviewing internally and with NSDC in the coming weeks with a view to positively moving this 

forward.  

 

Regards  

 

TR 

Technical Director  

 

 0115 9007256 

  

www.barratthomes.co.uk | www.dwh.co.uk  

 

Barratt & David Wilson Homes North Midlands 

2 Horizon Place | Mellors Way | Nottingham Business Park | Nottingham | NG8 6PY 

      

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.barratthomes.co.uk/
http://www.dwh.co.uk/
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Dear Chairman/Clerk 
 
ARC4 DISTRICT WIDE HOUSING NEEDS ASSESSMENT 2020 
 
The Council, as strategic housing authority, has a statutory requirement to undertake regular 
assessments of future housing requirements across the district.   Homes and Communities Committee 
gave approval to update the 2014 DCA Housing Needs Study and after a tender process Arc4 
(Consultants) were commissioned to commence an assessment of the district’s housing needs in 
2020.   The final housing needs assessment report and accompanying sub area analysis was endorsed by 
the Homes and Communities Committee on the 18th January, 2020. 
 
I have attached a link below to the final report and sub area analysis.  I recommend that you consider 
the findings in the sub area analysis that pertains to your settlement.  The link to the web-page also 
provides access to the parish housing needs surveys undertaken across the district. 
 
https://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/housingneeds/ 
 
If you require any further information please contact me directly. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Jill Sanderson | Housing Development Officer | Housing Strategy and Development 
Telephone: 01636 655624 |Email: jill.sanderson@nsdc.info 
Newark and Sherwood District Council |Castle House | Great North Road | Newark | Notts | NG24 1BY 
 
Working Hours Monday – Friday 9.00 a.m. – 5.30 p.m. 
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Hello all parish clerks 
 
During the Covid pandemic we have unfortunately seen an increase in litter and fly-
tipping across the district. We have also received more enquiries from volunteers and 
families to help with litter picking. In light of this we are starting to plan a new support 
scheme for volunteers called Green Champions. However this will need developing and 
it requires a budget. I’m hoping it will be rolled out in spring 2022. In the meantime we 
want to support our existing litter picking volunteers as much as we can. 
 
We are going to trial a new way to collect the rubbish that volunteers collect. If members 
of your community regularly litter pick we can give them a recycled litter bin (it may have 
the odd scratch or crack) for either a shared community location or for someone’s own 
home to be used for bagged up litter that has been collected.  
  
Our Street Scene team will come and empty from homes or shared locations within the 
district once a fortnight. You may wish to have a shared bin at your village hall or 
community centre? 
 
We will add a sticker to the bin to distinguish it from a normal domestic bin. Rubbish will 
need to be sealed up in bags and the Street Scene team will call and collect the rubbish 
once a fortnight when they are in the area emptying bins.  
  
Please can you pass on this offer to locals in the village who regularly collect bags of 
litter. 
 
You can pass on my email address if anyone wishes to register for an extra bin for litter. 
 
Thanks very much Lynn 
 

Lynn Preece 

Environmental Programme Officer 

 

Newark and Sherwood District Council 
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From redacted, 

Sent: 09 April 2021 11:59 

Hi Marion ,I have a question for the next meeting......In the liaison meetings with Barratt/David 

Wilson Homes are the councillors ensuring that hedgerows are being replaced and are there 

are plans to create wildlife corridors into the new development. 

Thanks 

On Wed, 14 Apr 2021 at 08:40, <office@fernwood-pc.co.uk> wrote: 

Good morning, 

 Barratt David Wilson Homes have replied as follows: 

 I can confirm we will be delivering landscape infrastructure in line with the approved landscape designs. 

This information  is available for review on the NSDC planning portal. Wherever possible existing hedge 

lines  will be retained where unaffected by the approved scheme and where the hedges are 

viable.  Wildlife corridors in the form of existing hedge lines and green links will be delivered in line , 

again,  with the approved scheme. In addition we are also proving a significant number of bird nesting 

features within the development in the form of fixed nesting boxes and the Manthorpe Swift bricks built 

in to suitable plots within the development.  

 This month’s Parish Council meeting has had to be delayed until April 26th. I will publish 

the agenda (which will include your query) with the link next Tuesday. You are most 

welcome to join the meeting to listen to the Council discuss this and take part in the 

public forum. 

 Minutes and agenda link: Minutes and Agendas - Fernwood Parish Council - Fernwood Parish 

Council, Fernwood, Newark (fernwood-pc.co.uk) 

 Best wishes,  

 From redacted, 

Sent: 14 April 2021 19:26 

To: Fernwood Parish Council (office@fernwood-pc.co.uk) <office@fernwood-pc.co.uk> 

Subject: Re: Parish council meeting. 

 Hi Marion ,Thanks for the follow up ,Do you happen to have the link for the said approved 

plans. 

 Regards  
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On Thu, 15 Apr 2021 at 08:24, <office@fernwood-pc.co.uk> wrote: 

Good morning  redacted, 

 This page on our website has links to all the big developments: Housing Developments 

- Fernwood Parish Council - Fernwood Parish Council, Fernwood, Newark (fernwood-

pc.co.uk)   

You can scroll through the documents tab to find the relevant documents. There are 

quite a lot I’m afraid but you can filter them by clicking on the arrow on the right of the 

show all box. 

I’ve tried saving links to specific documents in the past and they don’t work, once 

shared I’m afraid. 

Come back to me if you don’t find what you want in each application and I’ll see what I 

can do. 

 From redacted, 

Sent: 15 April 2021 14:32 

To: Fernwood Parish Council (office@fernwood-pc.co.uk) <office@fernwood-pc.co.uk> 

Subject: Re: Parish council meeting. 

 Hi Marion,Thanks for the link.I've looked through it the key document was "doc cond 3 Habitat 

Creation and Management Plan phase 1". 

12th June........This outlines the retention of existing hedges and creation of new areas of 

Habitat.It seems to me that this will be in the form of islands of wild life friendly areas without 

any interconnecting corridors which means that only birds can access these areas.Not really 

what is wanted. 

 On Thu, 15 Apr 2021 at 16:10, <office@fernwood-pc.co.uk> wrote: 

Good afternoon redacted,, 

I’ve had a bit of a dig now and also found the following attachments including a letter 

from Mark Speck of Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust.  

 If you see anything that they are not doing which they have committed to I can raise 

this. I’d appreciate this as, I’m not sure how much NSDC as the planning authority 

monitor this. It will be hard to ask them to go further than has already been agreed but 

questions can be asked if we feel they are not meeting what has been set out. 

 By chance, I am meeting Mark next week so if there are any questions you would like 

me to raise, please come back to me. 

mailto:office@fernwood-pc.co.uk
http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/community/fernwood-parish-council-13053/housing-developments/
http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/community/fernwood-parish-council-13053/housing-developments/
http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/community/fernwood-parish-council-13053/housing-developments/
mailto:office@fernwood-pc.co.uk
mailto:office@fernwood-pc.co.uk
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From redacted, 

Sent: 15 April 2021 22:49 

To: Fernwood Parish Council (office@fernwood-pc.co.uk) <office@fernwood-pc.co.uk> 

Subject: Re: Wildlife preservation/Habitat management 

Hi Marion ,My understanding of the neighbourhood plan was that it enables residents to have 

an input to the layout of new developments.I don't remember any consultations taking place to 

that effect.With respect to encouraging wildlife into built up areas it must include wildlife 

corridors to allow small mammals to move freely between different areas,essentially 

hedgerows.If that is not the case the question is can the plans be looked at to see if there is 

room to plant some interconnections.We all love to see hedgehogs in our gardens and small 

creatures like voles and mice form part of the food chain for owls and other predators.I'd be 

surprised if the wildlife Trust did not  recommend something along these lines. 

Thanks again  

Sent: Mon 19/04/2021 14:35 

Good afternoon, 

I will raise this with the Parish Council for you next Monday when they next meet. The 

District Council consult with bodies such as the Parish Council and the Wildlife Trust 

and we publish meeting agendas to let residents know that we are being consulted on 

and the meetings are public for people to attend and discuss their suggestions with the 

Parish Council. In the meantime, I’ll ask Mark Speck for his feedback on your 

suggestions. 

I’ve looked back on the planning portal and found the attached which has details of a 

public exhibition/consultation did in 2013. I believe Larkfleet have did a similar exercise 

in 2017. Were you able to go to these? 

On a personal note, we’ve cut at hole in the bottom of our fence to let hedgehogs get in 

an out of our garden easily. I know there are residents who do add posts on social 

media to encourage people in the parish to do this and I’ve put this link out on 

Fernwood’s local social media too.  I think raising people’s awareness through social 

media helps. We could put some tips in the gazette too – would you be interested in 

getting involved with this? 

Sent: Mon 19/04/2021 16:38 

Hi marion , I was on the residents association way back when Barry and Jim were also on the 

committee and remember that I used to discuss this as the way to go .I also added it on the 

council website feedback for both the developements.However I have retired myself from 

active conservation but think that now is the time to make sure we do what we can to 

encourage wildlife into the area.Last year we had three hedgehogs regularly visit our garden,a 

mouse and a sparrow hawk trying to catch the sparrows.So thanks for raising this with the 

parish council . 

mailto:office@fernwood-pc.co.uk
mailto:office@fernwood-pc.co.uk
https://www.hedgehogstreet.org/help-hedgehogs/?utm_campaign=Hedgehog%20Street%20Champions%20enews%20July%2019&utm_source=emailCampaign&utm_content&utm_medium=email&fbclid=IwAR10kyX6HNfESHrMj0fJ2SFY82uwt9RL8c312Rdpk_NZONYuG9-6pxCalfc
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11/4/21 19:58 

Good morning, I'm a resident, house owner in Fernwood, near Brews Brothers micro pub. 

The landlord of Brews Brothers decided without asking for permission or agreement any of 

the near by residents to extend his number of tables across unit 6, becoming a normal pub 

from a Micro Pub. I'm very concerned about the noise pollution and also the safety of my 

family having an increase number of people close to my home. Also the landlord modified 

the entrance gate, now opening outward endangering the passing by. Also the allocated 

space between tables it's very small to increase no of customers not safety. Please, I'm 

very desperate and I'm asking you to rectify this issue  

 

(address redacted and information which could identify the sender removed) 

 

12/4/21 Parish Council Clerk  response 

Thank you for your email. Newark and Sherwood District Council are the licensing 

authority so they will be able to let you know whether anything the owners of the 

business has done contravenes the licence so please email them as a first point of call 

to see what can be done: request@nsdc.info   

 

If you copy me in and let me know the feedback you get from them, I’d appreciate it. 

Alternatively, please let me know if you are happy for me to forward your email to them 

to see what can be done. 
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Hi all,  

Virtual Armed Forces Covenant Surgery; ‘Kickstart your journey and make sure that your Covenant is 

working for you’.  

You are invited to a virtual zoom event on 12th May at 1200, the agenda will be as follows; 

1200- Introduction and recap on the Armed Forces Covenant and the Employer Recognition Scheme- 

Bruce Spencer (Regional Employer Engagement Director)  

1215- Using Social Media to attract and promote the Armed Forces community as employees and in the 

community- Kathryn McAuley (Head of Communications) 

1230-Using the Career Transition Partnership to attract Service Leavers (ex-Forces) and why a strong 

Covenant is key to doing this successfully.  

1245-End of the formal event and option to stay on for Q&A 

…In a year of working under lockdowns and restrictions we know that for businesses, now more than 

ever anything that isn’t ‘business critical’ has been put aside. 

So we wanted to ask 3 questions;  

1) Have you been meaning to look at the ‘Covenant email’ that you keep getting sent but never get 
round to it?  

2) When did you last see a direct benefit to your business from having signed the Covenant? 
3) When did you last use social media to engage with the Armed Forces community either to 

recruit or to promote them to others? 
 

Details to join the event are as follows. Please also send a quick email to Kirstie Lawrence at em-

empspasst@rfca.mod.uk to confirm your attendance in the following format  

First Name Surname   Organisation  Role Email Tel Potential 

Questions 

       

Topic: Armed Forces Covenant - RFCA EAST MIDLANDS 

Time: May 12, 2021 11:45 AM London 

Join Zoom Meeting 

REDACTED 

Kindest Regards,  

Kirstie Lawrence on behalf of  

Cat Suckling | Assistant Regional Employer Engagement Director | East Midlands               
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Dear Marion 

Wednesday 14/4/21 14:52 

Dear Marion 

Thank you for your E-mail and I apologise for the delay in getting back to 

you as I had to seek the views and information from several people including 

someone who has recently retired. 

Before I saw your initial E-mail I was totally unaware of any signing on 

Hollowdyke Lane. After looking into it I found that permission had not been 

sought for any of the signs. Some of the signs, the 20mph speed limit signs 

are not permitted to be put in place without a Temporary Traffic Regulation 

Order and had been put up incorrectly anyway. A review of the signs out 

there and what they are intended to be doing needs to be looked into as a 

matter of urgency so that only the correct signs that can be legally erected 

in the Highway are used. 

I note that Hollowdyke Lane is the Construction route for the ongoing 

Fernwood development and I assume this is why it is felt that the speed limit 

was necessary. There are ways to mitigate the problem as all deliveries 

using this route will be pre-booked so the rules can be passed out to the 

delivery drivers and any contravention can be on a strike system and drivers 

could ultimately get banned from delivering to the site. 

 

I am sorry this is not the answer that you were hoping for but there 

obviously has been some miscommunication about this matter and things 

have been carried out without going through he proper process. We can now 

look at the issues and allow the correct and legal signing that meets the 

national criteria to be erected. If necessary we could have a meeting with 

representatives of the Parish Council and BDWH. 

 

Your sincerely  

 

redacted 

Network Manager 

Via East Midlands Ltd 
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